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East Hampton Housing Authority
Chatham Acres

Governor Bill O’Neill Drive

East Hampton, CT 06424

A meeting was held at Chatham Acres on October 15, 2014.  The meeting opened at 6pm.  Members present were Thomas Denman, Patricia Dufour, Ann McLaughlin, Jo Ann Ewing, Monica Kangley and Judie Bobbi.
Minutes:
A motion was made by Ms. McLaughlin to accept the minutes of September17th.  Ms. Dufour seconded.  Vote was 3 in favor and 1 abstaining.

Public Comments:
Five Bellwood Court residents attending brought up the issue of one person having trouble with setting the washer on wrong cycle and disputing the ability to change cycles.  Ms. Bobbi had received a fax from one resident and a phone call from the person with problem.  Ms. Bobbi reported that Dion had spoken to the individual on the working of the machine.  Ms. Bobbi also told the individual at the meeting that he should have called the office instead of going to others.  Since it was not an emergency, since the clothes were laundered, the phone call could wait till the next day.  Another resident asked permission to post a fall fair notice on the bulletin boards.  Ms. Bobbi noted this is perfectly fine to do.
Bills and Communication:
Quote was received from Higgins Electric on replacing the generator at Chatham with a larger unit under the CDBG funds.  The Architect will be in contact regarding a spec.
Radon Mitigation invoice received for completion of installation at 22 Bellwood Court.

Computer Pal quote for purchase and installation of booster for Wi-Fi at Chatham is about $249.  A motion was made by Ms. McLaughlin not to exceed $350.  Ms. Dufour seconded.  Vote was unanimous.

Cash Report:
Ms. Bobbi presented the bank reconciliation for September 2014.  Board reviewed and filed for audit.

Old Business and New Business:
Ms. Bobbi presented the Board with the Financial Statement for 3rd quarter ending 9/30/14.

2015 proposed Budget was presented by Ms. Bobbi.  A motion was made to approve the budget pending the approval by chfa by Ms. Dufour.  Ms. Ewing seconded.  Vote was unanimous.
Architect asked for an update to his contract for the updated work under the CDBG.  Also, the original contract resigning now shows the merger that took place between Lawrence Associates and Drummey Rosane Anderson, Inc.  Ms. Bobbi signed the documents.

There was a meeting with the Housing Authority Chairman Denman, Judie Bobbi, Rick Lawrence and Nancy Wagner to go over the work to be completed and the additional items that we would like added in such as the generator, sinks and fold down grab bars for the handicap bathrooms, 120 gallon hot water heater for the laundry, concrete pad added for the dumpsters with some fencing around it and possible LED lights for community room and street lights. 

Rich Klotzbier sent reply to our email regarding the addresses for Chatham Acres to receive emergency notification calls.  He stated the exact address does not matter since it is a phone call to the units and as long as the correct phone numbers are in the system that is what is important.  Ms. Bobbi also wants to know if there is a way to get into the system to delete phone numbers of tenants who have passed away or moved into convalescent home.  

Tenant Commissioner Update:  Nominations were made on October 2nd and 3rd.  Only one name was put into nomination and seconded.  Ms. Bobbi found out that since only one person was nominated it would revert to the town to appoint the tenant commissioner.  She has notified the individual to fill out the application and submit it to the town.  
Ms. McLaughlin asked whether the items brought up at the last meeting have been completed.  The shower head has been installed, the shades have not yet been put up and the branches to be trimmed will be done after the leaves have come down when a pole saw can be used and we will not need to use a bucket truck.

Vacancy – none

RSC – none

Tenant Commissioner – none

A motion was made by Ms. McLaughlin to adjourn the meeting at 7:30pm.  Ms. Kangley seconded.

Respectfully submitted by Judie Bobbi, recording secretary

CC:  Board Members, Town Manager, Town Clerk, Town Council 
